Parking Consultation The Resident «Number» «Road» «Area» «Postcode» Our Ref: WR-Radlett 21 Telephone: 0208 207 2277

Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk

Date: 15th July 2021

Dear Resident

Introduction of Waiting Restrictions Various Roads, Radlett (Gills Hill Lane, Scotscraig, Watford Road and The Drive)

The council is proposing to make a Traffic Regulation Order to introduce parking restrictions in your area following on from an informal consultation.

All comments received from the informal consultation have been reviewed and considered by the council. A summary of those comments can be found at Parking Consultations - Hertsmere Borough Council

A copy of the public notice and map showing the extent of the restrictions are enclosed for your information. Any comments or objections to the proposed Traffic Regulation Order should be made in writing by **13**th **August 2021**.

If you have any question, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Tunde Ogunro Traffic Engineer

PUBLIC NOTICE

THE HERTSMERE BOROUGH COUNCIL (VARIOUS ROADS, RADLETT) (RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2021

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Hertsmere Borough Council, pursuant to arrangement made with Hertfordshire County Council under Section 19 of the Local Government Act 2000 and the Local Government (Arrangement for Discharge of Functions) (England) Regulations 2000, proposes to make the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

The general effect of the Order would be to introduce waiting restrictions on parts of those roads listed within the schedule to this Notice, to improve road safety and to reduce instances of inappropriate or inconsiderate parking.

Documents giving more detailed particulars of the proposals are held on deposit at the Central Reception, Hertsmere Borough Council, Civic Offices, Elstree Way, Borehamwood WD6 1WA. Due to the current COVID 19 emergency, in particular the restrictions imposed on population movement, the documents may be viewed online from 15th July 2021 at www.hertsmere.gov.uk by selecting transport, streets and parking or you may request a copy of the documents by emailing parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk

General enquiries relating to the proposals should be referred to Tunde Ogunro, Traffic Engineer, Tel 0208 207 2277 or Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk

Objections to the proposals should be made in writing to Traffic Engineer, Parking Policy, Hertsmere Borough Council, Civic Offices, Elstree Way, Borehamwood, WD6 1WA by 13th August 2021, quoting reference WR-Radlett 21 and stating the grounds on which they are made. Letters of support will also be received during this time.

SCHEDULE - No waiting at any time - Sections of The Drive, Watford Road, Scotscraig and Gills Hill Lane, Radlett as set out in the Order and shown on the plan(s) to that Order.

Consulting on this scheme is a statutory duty of the Borough Council. Any personal data you provide in responding to this Notice will be treated as confidential but will be shared with Borough Council Officers; Borough Councillors and contracted third parties who are involved in the statutory process. We will not share identifiable data with third parties outside of the statutory process. Guidance on your rights in respect of personal data are published in the Privacy Policy on our website,

https://www.hertsmere.gov.uk/Transport-Streets-and-Parking/Parking-consultation-and-Traffic-Orders/Parking-privacy-policy.aspx

Sajida Bijle Managing Director 15th July 2021